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MINUTES
Emergency Meeting
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353
1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia
February 2, 2017
I.
Call to Order

 
Thomas W. Campbell called the emergency meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 11:09 a.m. on January 11, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

Mr. Campbell requested Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, counsel to the WVBE, address the Board regarding his chairing of the meeting and also the cause for the emergency meeting for the election of officers.  Superintendent Martirano also addressed the need for the election of officers.  Mr. Campbell announced that the Oath of Office was administered to new members prior to the meeting.  Mr. Campbell, at the request of WVBE member, Beverly E. Kingery, read the following statement to the assembly, "To the Members of the West Virginia Board of Education:  As of today I no longer wish to serve as the elected secretary to the West Virginia Board of Education or any other elected officer of the West Virginia Board of Education.  I remain as a member of the West Virginia Board of Education.  I also will not be participating in today's meeting.  Beverly Kingery"  Following the opening remarks the assembly recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following members were present:  Thomas W. Campbell, Miller L. Hall, Harold L. Hatfield Jr., David G. Perry, F. Scott Rotruck, James S. Wilson, and Barbara S. Whitecotton, and ex officio Michael J. Martirano, State Superintendent of Schools. Members absent were Beverly E. Kingery and ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.
Delegations

Prior to delegations, Mr. Campbell announced that no executive session would take place during today's meeting.  
Mr. Ryan Quinn, reporter with the Charleston Gazette-Daily Mail, addressed the Board citing his objections to the emergency meeting.  
III.
Approval of Agenda


Mr. Campbell called for a motion to approve the agenda with the removal of the executive session.  Mr. Rotruck moved, and Mr. Hatfield seconded, that the amended agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.
IV.
Election of Officers


Mr. Campbell called for nominations for the office of President. Mr. Hatfield moved that Mr. Campbell be elected to the office of President.  Mr. Hall seconded the nomination and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously. Mr. Campbell was elected President by acclamation.  

President Campbell called for nominations for the office of Vice President.  Mr. Perry moved that Mr. Hatfield be elected to the office of Vice President.  Mr. Hall seconded the nomination and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  Mr. Hatfield was elected Vice President by acclamation.  

V.
Future Meetings

The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held February 8, 2017, in Charleston, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on February 9, 2017, if the agenda is not completed on February 8, 2017.  

VI.
Adjourn


President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously; the meeting was adjourned at 11:33 a.m. 

Minutes approved by the Board on March 8, 2017.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President


______________________________________________






Harold L. Hatfield Jr., Vice President
Minutes were recorded by 
    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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